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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Next week are the final few Year 11 GCSE exams. To mark the end of their GCSEs we will be holding the Year 11 Leavers’ 
Prom on Friday.  
 

I would like to wish the Year 10s good luck with their mocks which continue into next week. 
 

In this newsletter we have reports on the results of some of the House competitions that have been taking place this term. 
 

Have a great weekend. 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Monday 19th June 
 

Tuesday 20th June 
 
 

Wednesday 21st June 
 

Thursday 22nd June 
 

Friday 23rd June 
 

 

Year 9 GCSE Geography Trip to Nine Elms 
 

Year 9 GCSE Geography Trip to Nine Elms 
Year 8 District Athletics, Caterham School 
 

Year 7 Surrey Cup Cricket, Ashcombe School 
 

Year 10 SEND Parents’ and Carers’ Evening (Virtual) 
 

Year 11 Leavers’ Prom, Epsom Racecourse 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

Harry Blatcher, Skyla Francis and Leah Handscomb for excellent engagement during 
Maths lessons and as a result making good progress. Emily Bonnar for being super 
cheerful and enthusiastic all of the time. Neve Ewington for being 100% reliable. 
 

YEAR 8 
 

8SCG for most achievement points this week. 
 

YEAR 9 
 

Alicia Wallbank, Amelie Seldon, Lana Powell, Kate Leitch, Daisy Arnell and  
Shaun Adams for always completing their work to a very high standard. Freddie Fifield 
who has worked really hard in his French lessons this week and is pushing himself on the 
extension tasks. Alexa Smith who has been volunteering her fantastic answers in Spanish and putting in a lot of effort to all 
her Spanish lessons. Vincent Baldwin and Sophia Caldwell for excellent effort on their Spanish Speaking assessments. 
Harry Bews for steady improvement in PE. Florence Hatjimarkou for being a good friend. Carrie Eade and Oliver Mitchell 
for their commitment to the school show. Cathryn-Ann Tonks for friendship.  Kiara Pavaday for her improved attendance. 
Summer Cusden for showing resilience and making good progress in Art. Hashim Siddiqui for his good attendance.  
Max Knoetze for being a good friend. Anya Shakya for respect. 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Joseph Cooper for brilliantly supporting a peer in a time of need. Nicholas Bolton for making Mr Rai smile and for his 
excellent score in his first Maths paper. Well done! Blake Threadgold for excellent improvement made in Maths this year. 
Well done!! Zoe Canessa for excellent effort and attitude towards her studies. Zoe also got the most achievement points in 
form this week. Louie Frear for having an outstanding year. He has continuously worked well in his studies.  
Lucy Skinner for her excellent, consistent effort. Dylan Cross for being kind, helpful, polite and hardworking and has a 
brilliant set of technical skills that are much appreciated by the Grease production team. 10RBA who were all silently 
reading (Friday tutor activity) when the form tutor arrived in the class at 8.45am. Claudia D'Angelo for always following the 
school values. 
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SPORTS DAY  
                    
Date: Wednesday 12th July 2023 
 
Location:  Hartswood Sports Ground,  
                  160 Dovers Green Road, 
                  Reigate, 
                  RH2 8BY 
 
Timings: 09:00-11:30 (Year 7 & Year 9) 
                12:00-14:30 (Year 8 & Year 10) 
 
Children are only expected to be at Hartswood for their respective sessions. All teaching staff will be at Sports Day for the 
whole day. Reigate School will not be open to the children on this day. 
 

Unfortunately parents and carers will be unable to stay to watch their child take part on this day. 
 
 

 

STUDENT SERVICES NOTICE 
 

Lost Property 
 

If your child has lost something at school they can search the lost property room 
any time, although more valuable items are kept within Student Services.  All named 
lost property will be returned to the children. We currently have quite a few pairs of 
glasses at Student Services. If your child has lost a pair they are welcome to search 
for them at Student Services 

 
Hay Fever 
 
We have seen lots of children who are suffering with Hay 
Fever symptoms recently due to the high pollen count. 
If your child suffers from Hay Fever please remind them 
to take their medication. 

 
 
 

Water 
 
Please remind your child to bring in a refillable water bottle for the school day especially during 
the hot weather. 

 
 

 

READATHON 

 
The 2023 Readathon was a record breaking year for Reigate School - the Year 7s 
obliterated the previous record of £560 with their final total of £819.50 raised. 
 

Curie House won the reading contest, reading over 800,000 words during the 
Readathon period.  Ms Barnes English class, 7TA, were the outstanding contributors, 
raising £209 as a class.  They enjoyed a film and popcorn party on the last day of term 
to celebrate their achievements.   
 

There were also some stand-out fund-raisers in Year 7 who we would like to applaud: 
 

Lizzy Cornish 
Eliza Samuel 
Charlotte Anderson 
Orla Wilkins-Agg 
Freya Ketley  
 

And two children whose hard work raised over £160 for charity: 
 

Alfred Rudge 
Ethan Bygraves 
 

Congratulations to the whole of Year 7 for a fantastic Readathon! 
 

 
 



YEAR 7 ENTERPRISE WORKSHOPS 

 
On Tuesday 13th June the University of Surrey were in school running an enterprise workshop for our Year 7 children. 
 
They spoke about Business, what it was, what it involved and what it would be like to study Business at university. 
 
The importance of leadership skills, team work, and being a good listener were needed for the Year 7s to then complete 
their Business Challenge. In teams, they were tasked with thinking of and designing a product, that Reigate School could 
use which would save electricity and or water. 
 
One representative from each team would then pitch their idea to one of the other teams. 
 
There were some amazing and imaginative ideas! 
 
It was a busy and fast paced workshop, but our children rose to the challenge admirably bearing in mind it was one of the 
hottest days of the year so far. 
 
Many thanks to the University of Surrey and their lovely student ambassadors for running this event. 
 
 
Mrs Grew 
Careers Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MFL POSTER DESIGN COMPETITION 
                    

 
 
 
 



MFL POSTER DESIGN COMPETITION – THE WINNING DESIGNS 

 
 



HOUSE COMPETITION – STORIES RETOLD  

       
The English department received over 200 entries for the Stories Retold illustrator's competition.  All of the finalists are on 
display in T corridor, as are the two winning illustrations for Year 7 and Year 8: 
 
Year 7 - Hermione Allen-Jones CURIE HOUSE, illustrating the Greek myth of Persephone and the Pomegranate seeds in 
water colour 
 
Year 8 - Seren Morgan CURIE HOUSE, illustrating Noughts and Crosses by children's laureate Malorie Blackman in 
cartoon style 
 
Well done to all of the children who took part and congratulations to the winners. 

 

YEAR 7 DISTRICT ATHLETICS 

 
On Tuesday 6th June selected athletes from Year 7 competed in their first District Athletics event at Hartswood Sports 
Ground.  13 schools took part in the event and Reigate School finished 6th overall.  The children worked hard at their 
various track and field events and represented the school really well.  We had some stand out individual results: 
 
Imogen - 1st in Shot Put 
Alex  - 1st in 200m 
Aaron  - 4th in 100m 
James  - 1st in 1500m 
Dylan  - 5th in 1500m 
Jonah - 3rd in 800m 
Charlotte - 8th in Discus 
Iris  - 8th in 800m 
 
We are awaiting some final results from some of the field events so will update you if there are further top results from 
Reigate School!  Well done to all our Year 7 athletes and good luck to the Year 8 squad who have their District event next 
week. 

 
 

 

 

YEAR 7 CRICKET 

 
On Monday 12th June the U13 cricket team travelled to the Royal Alexandra 
and Albert School for their next match. After winning the toss Reigate opted 
to bat first. Veeran and Alex opened the batting and faced some tricky 
bowling. As a result we failed to score many runs and had 17 runs of 6 overs. 
Freddie and Ryandeep came in and hit seven 4s between them to take us 
up to 40 runs in 8 overs.  Freddie was caught by the WK after he just edged 
the ball with the outside of his bat. Toby came in and managed to add to our 
tally however the RAA bowler took 2 wickets in 1 over. With 1 over to go we 
were 70-4 with Sonnie and Ivor coming in.  With some strong batting 
displayed by the RAA opening batsman the game was done in 8 overs with 
RAA hitting a score of 71-0.  
 
The boys gave it a good go and there was some great bowling however we 
were just outscored by a stronger team.                                     
 
Player of the Match: Ryandeep  

 
Mr Price 



 

OTHER NEWS  

       
Congratulations to five of our children who competed in the Surrey Schools Track and Field Championships on Saturday 
10th June.  Conditions were not easy especially those events later in the day.  The standard of competition was really high 
and the atmosphere was great.  Thank you to all of the parents and carers for supporting and taking your children. A special 
thanks also to Mrs Chevalier for coming to help with the South Surrey Team and video GCSE evidence in high jump and to 
Mr Alexander for coming to support.   
 

All of our children did themselves proud.  It was a tough field to compete against and most have next year to build on this 
experience. 
 

Imogen – joint 3rd in 100m, narrowly missing out on a final place.   
Jack – 6th in shot put and high hopes for next year. 
Oliver – 6th in high jump with 1m70 but all 5 jumpers above him only jumped 5cm more. 
William– 2nd in hurdles final by 0.3sec after a disrupted start for the athletes. 
Samuel – 2nd in 800m final after some dubious race etiquette by another runner.   
 
William has been selected to go to the Inter-Counties meet this Saturday in Basingstoke.  Good luck in chasing the time you 
are after Will! 
 
Samuel has already qualified for the English Schools Championships in Birmingham and currently holds the 3rd best time in 
the UK.  We have everything crossed for him! 

 
    
  
 
 
 

 
REMINDER: Athletics club is running after school every Thursday for all year groups.  Children can come and try new 

activities or focus on one aspect they would like to improve.   
 
Mrs Jones 

 

HOUSE RESULTS – WEEK ENDING 16TH JUNE 
 

 

 

 



EDUCAKE 

 
 
Congratulations to the following children who have 
answered the most questions on Educake. 

 

 
 

 
9th June – 16th June 
 

 

Year 7  
 

Ethan Bygraves 
Jessica May 

William Partridge 
Sam Marcoolyn 

Katie Perrett 
Ryan Brindley 

Finn Burke 
Rehan Boodhun 
Phoebe Goggin 
Lexi-Rose Curtis 

 

 

Year 8 
 

Ace Collard 
Rayha Zanab 
Amber Lau 

Hannah Lieven 
Didi Machnacz 

Matthew Maguire 
Tosia Maksymiuk 

Alfie-John Markwick 
Emily Marshall 
Bethany Martin 

 

Year 9 
 

Ace Collard 
Rayha Zanab 

Amber Lau 
Hannah Lieven 
Didi Machnacz 

Matthew Maguire 
Tosia Maksymiuk 

Alfie-John Markwick 
Emily Marshall 
Bethany Martin 

 

Year 10 
 

Amber Rush 
Poppy Scott 
Orla Marsh 

Lucy Royce-Wood 
Poppy Johnson 
Lois Humphreys 

Alice Horn 
William Blair 

Lucina U 
Kira Lieven 

 

Year 11 
 

Sam Rolaston 
Charlie Barham 

Hannah Robinson 
Scarlett MacKenzie 

Nandini Joshi 
Tom Lucas 

Emma Waylett 
Sue-Catherene Chitiza 

George Mooney 
Matty Stevens 

 
 

 

VOCAB EXPRESS 
 

 
Vocab Express is an online package that aims to help 
children learn vocabulary independently for French and 
Spanish. The children are motivated to compete by a 
points-based system.  All the vocabulary on the website is 
from the AQA exam board word list and could potentially 
appear on their GCSE exam papers.  The children have 
been given usernames and passwords by their class 
teachers. 
 
 

 

 
Modern Foreign Languages Department 

 
Week 30 – 16th June Challenge – Congratulations to the following children: 
 
 

 

Year 8 
 

Lily Dunlop 
 
 
 

 

Year 10 
 

Zack Ewington 

 
 

CAREERS 

 

Our Reigate School website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college open events, 
up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along with 
links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further 
education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The library also has lots of 
Careers Resources and books for the children to use. When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School 
Code when signing up: MC94232M 
 
 

 

  

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

                                  www.morrisby.com  
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CAREERS 
 

Coming up in Careers… 
 

13th July – “University Experience” on campus visit to the University of Surrey (Year 10) 
 

17th and 18th July – Work Experience (Year 10) 
 

17th July – Inspirational Learning Group Dragon’s Den (Year 9) 
 

18th July – Money Management (Year 9) 
 

19th July – Inspirational Learning Group Airbus Challenge (Year 8) 
 

19th July – Money Management (Year 10) 
 

20th July – Money Management (Year 8) 
 

Every Wednesday lunchtime – Careers Drop In with Mrs Grew – Careers Office 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING AT REIGATE SCHOOL 
 

We recognise our moral and statutory responsibility to safeguard and promote the 
welfare of all children. Reigate School makes every effort to provide a Ready, 
Respectful and Safe environment in which children feel secure, valued and 
respected. If a child has any worries or needs some support at any time, we 
encourage them to speak to their pastoral team or any member of the safeguarding 
team in the first instance.  
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting information. We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is 
designed to help families access key services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team or email  
dsl@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk 
 

 

SAFEGUARDING – ONLINE SAFETY 
 

The internet is a wonderful resource, however ensuring children know how to 
use the internet safely is vitally important. Please visit the school website E-
Safety page using the link below to access important signposting information 
designed to inform parents and carers about online safety and how to best 
support your child at home.  
 

E-Safety:  https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/safeguarding/esafety 
 

 

The following resource from Childnet has been created to help a parent/ carer and child to have a conversation together 
about life online.  https://www.childnet.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/My-Life-Online.pdf 
 

 

CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service 
available provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 
 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 
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TWELVE 15 MENU 

 
 

 



TWELVE 15 MENU (CONT.) 

 
On rare occasions due to supply issues we might need to adjust the menus slightly at short notice 

 

NOTICES 
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